
 
 
 
 
14/12/20 
 
 
Dear Parent/ Carer, 
 
We are concerned that the high standards of uniform that we saw in September are now slipping. 
In signing the home - school agreement, you agreed that you would work with us to ensure that 
your child was always in uniform. 
 
Initially can I thank the vast majority of parents who are supporting our uniform policy, we really 
appreciate your help. 
 
BUT 
 
We need to ensure that every Year 7 is in perfect uniform on the 5th January 2021. We know it 
has been a very difficult year, so if you are struggling with this, please let us know before 
Christmas and we will support you with the purchase of particular items. 
 
Key reminders: 
 

 
● Students should be in school trousers NOT leggings or jogging bottoms 

 
● Skirts should knee length 

 
● Students should be in black polishable shoes NOT black canvas trainers or suede 

 
● Students MUST bring a mask every day - we are having to give lots out every day 

 
● Students should have natural coloured hair - it must be dyed back over the holiday if this is 

not the case. We are willing to buy a colour remover for hair if parents cannot afford to do 
this 

 
● Students are allowed one small pair of stud earrings - all other piercings should be removed 

e.g.  nose studs, additional earrings 
 

● No nail extensions, overlays or acrylics 
 

● No false eyelashes  
 

 



 
If there are issues with uniform e.g. the sole of a shoe comes off and they cannot be replaced until 
the weekend, the student should bring a note into school or the parent can call the school in 
advance.  
 
Students who break the uniform policy will remain out of lessons until it can be resolved e.g. 
parents bring in the correct uniform or the student borrows the item from school for the day. 
 
We will ask any students with new nose piercings over Christmas to remove them or be educated 
outside of their main classes, so please do not waste your money having a piercing and wait until 
the summer holidays. Students have missed a lot of school in lockdown and we do not want them 
to miss any more lessons, but we are not prepared to drop our high standards. 
 
COVID REMINDER 
Can I also remind you of the following Tier 3 rules: 
 
‘ you must not meet socially indoors with anybody you do not live with’ 
 
We are constantly hearing students saying that they have stayed over at someone else’s house 
and this should not be happening. 
  
 
Mrs Roderick 
Assistant Head 
 

 


